Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 23rd June at 7.45pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen
Locke
Paxton

Sinclair

Smith
In attendance:

None
Apologies: Cllrs Collier & Forrester
Public 
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	Declaration of interest – None
	

	Cllr Sewell opened the meeting by explaining that there was just one planning application to be considered.   The Parish Council would look at the plans.  If the applicant or their representative wanted to speak they would be invited to do so and then members of the public would be invited to speak.   The Parish council would then discuss the application and reach their decision

1.  Planning Applications
14/01420/FUL – 1 Parke Row, Main Street, Tysoe
The applicant or their representative was invited to speak nobody came forward.

Members of the public were then invited to comment on the proposed development.

The comments made by members of the public included:

That their privacy would be invaded.
Two houses in that garden is going to put more pressure on the sewage system and that their house came very close to flooding each year.   They also stated that the proposed driveway was opposite their windows.  

Photographs were given to Parish Council which showed the flooding in Old Tree Lane in January/February 2014

There will be too many problems with parking.   There could potentially be 9 extra cars in that area.

A member of the public raised concerns about flooding in the immediate vicinity and asked what had been done about this.  It was suggested that the member of the public should get details from Cllrs Allen and Forrester who have overseen a lot of work in this area and could provide them with more details.

Member of the public asked whether the new properties were going to be in keeping with the other properties in Parke Row?   The plans stated that the house on the front would be built from Hornton Stone
Another member of the public stated that the new drive way would go across the green and was within the conservation area.

Cllr Sewell stated that he felt that the proposals were wrong for the plot.  One house would be questionable but two is completely unacceptable.   Cllr Sewell was concerned about the parking and this will make the situation worse.  Cllr Sewell stated that the Parish Council tried to ensure that where new houses are built that there are two car parking spaces per house.  
Cllr Allen stated that plot two was sitting forward and totally out of place with the whole area and agreed with the issues on parking.   Furthermore the whole issue of flooding is problematic.   The water comes off Shenington Hill and naturally comes down that part of the road.
The following comments were submitted from Cllr Collier by email:

The dwelling proposed with access from Old Tree Lane will prejudice/destroy the village character of the area.

The proposed access of this property by destroying some village green is not acceptable.   Old Tree Lane is a narrow and not a thoroughfare.

The property with access off Main Street  do not find acceptable as it seems its orientation is perpendicular and therefore facing Old Tree Lane which again will destroy the village character of this street scene.

Therefore I oppose the plans as presented.

Having debated the application the Parish Council unanimously agreed that they were against the application as put forward.   The reasons for objection are: 

Parke Row was built in the 1920’s it provides open space in the middle of the village.

Not in keeping with the present street scene and pushes the building line forward and changes the present rural village street scene.

There is a history of flooding on the site and any extra development will only exacerbate this.   Do not believe because of the location that there is any way to deal with this issue.

Two dwellings completely inappropriate in terms of size and scale for the site

Parking and traffic issues – Back to back tandem parking is completely unsuitable.  This will inevitably lead to people blocking the single track Old Tree Road or vehicles being abandoned on the green
At present there is a quiet rural street where children play on the village green in this area.
The building materials proposed are cheapskate.  Natural stone would be more appropriate for any development on the site

Contamination of views and light for neighbour.
	

	Meeting Closed at 20.15  
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 7th July 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 27th June2014
	


